UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
REGION Il
SAM NUNN ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER
61 FORSYTH STREET SW SUITE 23785
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8931

March 31, 2000

Virginia Electric and Power Company
ATTN: Mr. J. P. O'Hanlon

Senior Vice President - Nuclear
Innsbrook Technical Center
5000 Dominion Boulevard
Glen Allen, VA 23060

SUBJECT: PLANT PERFORMANCE REVIEW - SURRY POWER STATION
Dear Mr. O’'Hanlon

The purpose of this letter is to communicate our assessment of your performance and to inform
you of our planned inspections at your facility. On February 28, 2000, we completed a plant
performance review (PPR) of the Surry Power Station. We conduct these reviews to develop
an integrated overview of the safety performance of each operating nuclear power plant. We
use the results of the PPR in planning and allocating inspection resources and as inputs to our
senior management meeting (SMM) process. This PPR evaluated inspection results and safety
performance information for the period from February 1, 1999, through January 31, 2000, but
emphasized the last six months to ensure that our assessment reflected your current
performance. Our most recent summary of plant performance at Surry was provided to you in a
letter dated March 23, 1999.

The NRC has been developing a revised reactor oversight process that will replace our existing
inspection and assessment processes, including the PPR, the SMM, and the systematic
assessment of licensee performance (SALP). We recently completed a pilot program for the
revised reactor oversight process at nine participating sites and are making necessary
adjustments based on feedback and lessons learned. We plan to begin initial implementation
of the revised reactor oversight process industry-wide, including your facility, on April 2, 2000.

This PPR reflects continued process improvements as we make the transition into the revised
reactor oversight process. Instead of characterizing our assessment results by SALP functional
area, we are organizing the results into the strategic performance areas embodied in the
revised reactor oversight process. In addition, we have considered the historical performance
indicator data that you submitted in January 2000 in conjunction with the inspection results in
assessing your performance. The results of this PPR were used to establish the inspection
plan in accordance with the new risk-informed inspection program (consisting of baseline and
supplemental inspections). Although this letter incorporates some terms and concepts
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